
 

 

16th February 2018 
Issue 279 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As you know, we have had Ofsted with us this week. The lead inspector will now have 
begun to write the final report and it will be published on the Ofsted website within 19 
working days. We shall inform you when the report is available. Until then, I cannot say more. 
 
These trials will prove that your faith is worth much more than gold that can be destroyed. They will show 
that you will be given praise and honour and glory.         1 Peter 1: 7 

 

We have had some fab football results this week as our teams progress into the next round of the 
different competitions. There are reports inside.  
 

A report has been published about outcomes in the three tier system. Here is a flavour of the content: 
“Students in three tier schools achieve above the average for all state funded schools in England. Critics of 
middle schools systems have in the past sought to portray the three tier system of schooling as somehow 
inherently flawed and unable to deliver good outcomes for pupils. Analysis of recent GCSE data 
shows that the opposite is the case.” 
 
The report goes on to mention the advantages that middle schools can offer, and also when 
two transfer points within children’s education can be beneficial. I have mentioned before that 
Walkwood has a broad curriculum for our pupils, and other examples are given too. Pupil well-
being is a source of positivity too. You may not be aware that other countries use middle schools, 
including the USA, with Australia being a country that has taken up the idea, albeit with a slightly different 
age range to our own. If you would like to read the dozen pages, it is on our website, the link being here: 
http://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/f60c-Three%20tiers%20for%20success.pdf 
 

Rev C Leach 
Principal 

This week’s theme was: 
 

The NHS 

Pity me, O Lord, for I am weak. 

Heal me, for my body is sick, and 

I am upset and disturbed. My 

mind is filled with apprehension 

and with gloom. Oh, restore me 

soon. 

 

Psalm 6: 2-3 

Lord  

We thank you for our health 

service. We thank you that we 

are provided with doctors and 

nurses who help us when 

we’re ill. We know that you are 

the ultimate healer and can 

heal our body, mind and soul. 

We pray for those that need 

your healing touch on their 

lives. May they be blessed with 

your healing Spirit. In Jesus’ 

name. 

Amen. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whole School Attendance – 83.42% 

   

Whole School Target – 95.6% 
 

05.02.18—09.02.18  
 

              Year 5   —  85.33% 

              Year 6   —  85.33% 

              Year 7   —  82.43% 

              Year 8  —   82.17% 

http://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/f60c-Three%20tiers%20for%20success.pdf


 

 

 

For the week ahead 

The Fruit of Faith 

is: Tolerance 

Be always humble, gentle, and patient. Show your love by be-

ing tolerant with one another. 

Ephesians 4:2 

 

The tutor group 

virtue: 

Acceptance 

 

All that the Father gives me will come to me, and whoever 

comes to me I will never cast out. 

John 6:37 

The assembly 

theme: 
Prejudice 

My friends, as believers in our Lord Jesus Christ, the Lord of 

glory, you must never treat people in different ways according 

to their outward appearance. 

James 2:1 

We ask your thoughts and prayers in the week ahead for: 

The weekend 
A safe return home for pupils 
and staff from the school ski trip 

Monday 
A restful and enjoyable half term 
for both pupils and staff 

Tuesday 
Those representing Britain at the 
Winter Olympics 

Wednesday 
The staff at the Alexandra Hospi-
tal 

Thursday 
Local charities that support the 
community of Redditch 

Friday 
A successful Book Fayre after half 
term 

by  Ryan Moisy, Y7 



 

 

 

On Tuesday 6th February, the Year 7 girls’ netball squad (Izzy Laight, Frankie Griffiths, 

Chardae McKenzie, Charli Pollard, Charlie Robinson, Lily Aston, Rebekah Levy and 

Alex Laurence) attended a netball tournament final against St. Bede’s, Birchensale 

and Ridgeway.  

Our squad showed self-manager skills when we were warming ourselves up on our own. When the first 

game came up, our girls panicked and we were swarming around the ball and not thinking about our key 

skills, as in footwork and time. We weren’t finding space and once we drove the ball up the court, we lost it 

because of our bad decisions on who to pass to. However, some work payed off in the first half as we man-

aged to score a goal. Unfortunately, Ridgeway also managed to score a goal - ending the game in a draw.  

Whilst we were waiting for our next game, we discussed not making overhead passes and thinking about 

free players by not all wanting the ball. When the game came up against St. Bede’s we panicked once again 

and had forgotten all about what we had just learnt. We kept making the same mistakes and it caused us to 

lose the game.  

Reflecting on all our mistakes, we pulled together using all the advice and practice we had been given. The 

squad made space and marked their players very well. The defence team worked impeccably well together 

bringing the ball up the court to the shooters. We managed to keep the ball, make thoughtful passes and 

came out with a win against Birchensale 3-0.  

Although we aren’t in that tournament any more, we have our heads held high ready for our district tourna-

ment in March.   

 

 

By Isobel Laight  

 

Unnamed Uniform 

 

Could you please ensure that you name all of your child’s uniform and school 

belongings  - therefore  if the item does go astray it makes it easier for us to 

get it back to the pupil as soon as possible. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rehearsals for Seussical continue apace, with students trying hard to learn their lines and the lyrics to the many 

songs featured within this musical. Rehearsals have seen everything from acting out specific scenes, to perfecting 

vocals and trying to piece everything together. It has even seen characters practising being in a tree or a bath! Prep-

arations have started on scenery and props as well as the cast being briefed on their costumes. I am sure there is 

already lots of rummaging through wardrobes going on at home. All pupils are being encouraged to know their 

parts as well as possible by the end of half term as we will then be banning scripts!! Apologies if, as parents, you 

have all the Seussical songs stuck in your head from pupils practising at home.  

 

Important Information/Dates: 

 After half term, Tuesday and Thursday afterschool rehearsals will finish at a slightly later time. Tuesdays and 

Thursdays will both finish at 5:15pm. This will start the first week back. 

 There will be an important final rehearsal for everyone to attend on Sunday 25th March. This will start at 

2.00pm and finish at approx 5:30pm. This will be for a final run through of the whole show. 

 Other information for the cast will be given out to them after half term. 
 

Performances/Tickets: 

 Performances are on Monday 26th, Tuesday 27th  and Wednesday 28th March at 7:30pm. 

 Tickets cost £5.00 each. 

 Tickets will go on sale to CAST MEMBERS on Monday 26th February. Ticket sales will then be opened up to  

anyone the following week. 

 

Tickets are available at lunchtimes from Mrs Cull/Mrs Timmins in the Humanities area or by contacting the school 
office. 
 

Production Team 

Mrs C Griffiths. Ms Tomes, Miss Cowles. 

 

 

 

 

Afterschool rehearsals - 3:30pm-5:15pm in the Hall. 
 

Tuesday 27th February – WHOLE CAST – EVERYONE 

Thursday 1st March – WHOLE CAST - EVERYONE 



 

 

Year 8 Wales Trip to Snowdonia   

[22nd-25th June 2018 ] 

Thank you to all parents/carers for paying the £50 deposit for the 

Year 8 Wales Trip and for those parents who have paid more than 

the £50 deposit required. 

Just to remind you that the following payments need to be made: 

2nd payment of £100 required by Friday 9th March 2018. 

Final payment of £120 required by Friday 4th May 2018. 

Smaller, more frequent payments can be made as long as the to-

tals above are paid by the dates stated. 

If you have any further queries regarding the trip, please do not 

hesitate to contact me at school. 

Nearer the time I will be holding an information evening where 

you will be given a kit list and all other necessary information. 

 
Mr P Jenkin 
(Trip Organiser) 

Living and Learning Together 

 

 

 

Walkwood has a policy called ‘Living and Learning Together’ which covers aspects of behaviour as well as 

conduct of pupils connected to school. It is available, with our other policies, on the website, with the link 

being: 

 

http://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/7246-Living%20and%20Learning%20Together%

202017.pdf  

http://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/7246-Living%20and%20Learning%20Together%202017.pdf
http://www.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk/Content/files/7246-Living%20and%20Learning%20Together%202017.pdf


 

 

Year 5 Brecon Beacons Trip 

 

 

Thank you to all who have been keeping up with the payment schedule for the Brecon Beacons trip.   

Just to remind you that the following payments should now have been 

made: 

£50 deposit- by 27th October 

The second payment of £50 was required by Friday 19th January.  

The final payment of £55 is required by Friday 6th April.  

Smaller more frequent payments can be made as long as the totals above 

are paid by the dates stated. 

If you have any further queries regarding the trip then please do not hesitate to contact either of us at school.  

Nearer the time, we will be holding an information evening where you will be given a kit list and all other nec-

essary information. 

 

 

Mrs L Cull and Mr M Macdonald 

 

World Book Day! 
 
 
 

 
 
As many of you will know, Thursday 1st March 2018 is World Book Day and to celebrate it, all staff and pupils are 
invited to dress up as their favourite character from a fiction or non-fiction book.  Last year the atmosphere 
was excellent, with so many staff and pupils making a fantastic effort to celebrate their reading preferences.   
During lessons, students will experience a heightened focus upon reading across all subject areas, be it fiction 
or non-fiction.   Also, storyteller Phil McDermott will visit school for the day to work with a selection of Year 6 
and 7 pupils.  How exciting!  Let’s hope the atmosphere this year is just as excellent as last 
year’s! 
 
 
 
Mrs Johnson  
Curriculum Leader for English  
 



 

 

The Walkwood football academy keeps producing

THE WALKWOOD NEWS
www.walkwoodnews.com THE WORLD’S FAVOURITE NEWSPAPER - Since 1920

On Wednesday 31st January we travelled
to the West Brom Dome to take part in
the Year 6 Primary Stars tournament. We
didn’t know what to expect or know how
we would get on as there were lots of
teams there. We worked well as a team
and managed to win all our games in the
group without conceding a goal. We
scored plenty of goals between us and
carried on with our winning streak in the
quarter-final and semi-final. The final
proved to be a little more challenging - the
other team scored first, we didn’t panic
and Kaitlin and Amber scored a goal each
to crown us champions. We scored 23
goals in total. Us and Cherry Orchard - the
runner up - were then invited to take part
in the Regional Final on Wednesday 14th

February (Team Niamh, Amie Georgia,
Amber, Kaitlyn, Lexie, Leonie) Goal
Scorers: Kaitlyn 10, Amber 8, Amie 3,
Niamh 2.

On Wednesday we travelled back to West
Brom to play in the Finals. Everything was
at stake as the winning team would go on
to represent West Brom at Leicester City
in the National Finals. We had to make
some last minute changes to the team
with Emily, Angel and Lottie stepping in
for Georgia and Lexie. We were very
nervous but Mr Mac gave us a good team
talk. We had to play the other three
finalists in a round robin before the semi
final and final could take place. We beat
our first opponents Cherry Orchard 1-0 in a
close match, We beat our second
opponents Lyng 2-1 and in the third match
we beat Hargate 2-0 with Kaitlyn and
Amber scoring all the goals - we all played
well, especially Emily who had never
played in goal before. This meant we were
top of the group and would then have to
play the third place team in the semi-final.

Mr Mac couldn’t believe it!!!! It was the team that we wanted to
avoid (Lyng) as they had some really fast players with powerful
kicks. It was a physical match, we had most of the ball and
eventually we found a gap and Kaitlyn scored twice, it was tense as
Lyng got the ball down their end and scored. It was a relief when
the whistle went. We couldn’t believe it - we were in the final! Only
one more game to go - we had already beaten Harrogate in the
group stage, we knew they would be out to get us. The final was
very tense, it was end to end, everyone was working hard, we had
plenty of chances but we just couldn’t score then Angel came on for
Aimee with 5 minutes to go. Angel, Amber and Kaitlyn were getting
free, Leoni and I were working hard in defence, Emily was covering
the goal, I thought we would be going into extra time but with only
2 minutes to go Angel scored a brilliant goal. We just had to defend
for the last minute, we couldn’t wait for the final whistle……… we
WON 1-0!!! Yes Mr Mac We WON……. Next stage the Premier
League Finals at Leicester City, we will playing other schools
representing teams like Arsenal, Man U, Liverpool, Tottenham. WE
CAN’T WAIT!!
(Team Niamh, Amie, Amber, Kaitlyn, Leonie, Emily, Angel, Lottie)

Written by Niamh Campbell



 

 

Year 6 Boys complete the double – Treble to come?

THE WALKWOOD NEWS
www.walkwoodnews.com THE WORLD’S FAVOURITE NEWSPAPER - Since 1920

On Tuesday 13th February the Walkwood
Year 6 Boys travelled to South
Bromsgrove High School to compete
against the winners of each of the
Worcestershire Districts. Having won the
Redditch District tournament in October,
Walkwood would face games against
Hagley, Kempsey, St Barnabus and Aston
Fields. The team worked incredibly hard
and a last gasp equaliser against Hagley
from Zach Bishop secured what turned
out to be a vital point. In freezing
conditions the boys went on to beat
Kempsey and a strong St Barnabus team
thanks to goals from Owen Rae, whilst the
defence remained solid to only concede
one game throughout the whole
competition. The boys only needed a draw
against Aston Fields to secure the top
spot in the league and started on the front
foot playing some eye-catching one touch
football. We came close to taking the lead
through shots from both Arran Richmond
and Jackson Preece but the score
remained 0-0 at half-time. The second half
became a lot tighter and Aston Fields
were denied a winner on two occasions
thanks to great saves from Matty
Hitchens.
There was a tense wait after the final 
whistle to confirm that we had sealed the 
win, but after final checks it was 
confirmed that Walkwood were U11 
Danone Cup Worcestershire Champions. 
The boys celebrated along with Mr 
Sanders and this was another addition to 
their impressive trophy haul since joining 
Walkwood. In Year 5, the boys were 
District Champions and they defended 
their title again earlier this year. The boys 
are also still in with a chance of winning 
the Worcestershire 9-a-side County Cup 
with an upcoming home semi-final against 
Witton Middle School to come. The boys 
remain undefeated in open football (both 
7 and 9-a-side) and it a credit to their 

effort, determination and team bond. The Regional Finals success 
now means that the boys will go on to play  in the Danone U11 
National Finals competition in May which will be played at 
Nottingham University. It is an incredible achievement for both the 
boys and the school and it will be a fantastic experience to be a part 
of the final stage. 

Mr Sanders

Back row: Tom Scott, Zach Bishop, Matty Hitchens, Finley Bishop, Sam Blackburn, Tyler Baker
Front row: Owen Rae, Henry Gibson, Jackson Preece, Arran Richmond

At a glance – Walkwood Y6 results 2017-18
Ridgeway (won) – District Cup Group Stage
Birchensale (won) – District Cup Group Stage
Ipsley (won) – District Cup Group Stage
Meadow Green (won) – District Cup Group Stage
St Bedes (won) – District Cup Semi-Final
Ridgeway (won) – District Cup Final
St Nicholas (won) – County Cup Quarter Final
Hagley Primary (drew) – Danone Regional Cup Group Stage
Kempsey Primary (won) – Danone Regional Cup Group Stage
St Barnabus (won) – Danone Regional Cup Group Stage
Aston Fields (drew) – Danone Regional Cup Group Stage

Upcoming fixtures
Witton Middle School (H) – County Cup Semi Final (TBC)
Danone National Finals - Nottingham Trent University (May)



 

 

 

Contacting the School 

You can contact the school via phone or by email through the  

website, but please allow 48 hours for staff to respond. 

Year 5 and Y7 Academic Reports 

 

As of last academic year, we no longer send home paper copies of children’s school reports. Instead, you 

will be able to access your child’s report via Insight. School reports for Years 5 and 7 will be available to 

view on Insight by 4pm on Thursday 15th February.  

With this date approaching I would recommend checking your Insight login details here:  

https://insight.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk  
 

If you have forgotten your details for Insight please enter your username or email address in the forgot-
ten password form by clicking the link underneath the login box 'Don't know your password?' Responses 
to the password reset are instant. Please check your spam or junk folders if the email is not immediate. 

If your email address is not set up or you do not know your email or username - please complete this 
form: http://www.LourdesIT.org.uk/insight-password-reset/  . Make sure you change the school to Walk-
wood Church of England Middle School in the drop down options. Responses to the form take up to 48 
working hours.  

 

 

 

 

 

We are hosting a children’s Book Fair from Travelling Books. 

The Book Fair will be open in school Library from Monday 26th February until Friday 2nd March. 

A timetable has been created to allow all pupils time to view and buy books. 

 

Leaflets with a small selection of the titles available will be sent home.  

There are hundreds of titles to choose from so please browse the full selection, on 
www.travellingbooks.co.uk .  

 

https://insight.walkwoodms.worcs.sch.uk
http://www.LourdesIT.org.uk/insight-password-reset/
http://www.travellingbooks.co.uk


 

 

 

 

Year 6 Maths Revision Sessions 

From January, the Maths department will be running revision sessions for Year 6 pupils to support them 

with their SATs in May. Pupils can decide which sessions they would benefit from. All Year 6 pupils have 

been given the timetable below so that they can select which sessions to attend. 

Pupils will be award with an EPraise point for each session they attend. If pupils attend 15 sessions or 

more they will be awarded with the ‘Commitment to Maths SATs’ Epraise Achievement Badge.  

Pupils should bring a packed lunch or meal deal to the relevant room at the start of lunchtime. 

 

Date Teacher and 
room 

Topic 

Tuesday 9th January SWa - Room 4 Calculating missing angles 

Thursday 11th January NSa -  Room 8 Rounding 

Tuesday 16th January SWe - Room 4 Order of operations 

Thursday 18th January LCu -   Room 5 Properties of numbers-factors, primes, multiples… 

Tuesday 23rd January LTh -   Room 6 Ordering and comparing numbers 

Thursday 25th January CLo -   Room 6 2D shapes including circles and 3D shapes 

Tuesday 30th January DBr -   Room 5 Translation and reflection 

Thursday 1st February NSa -  Room 8 Negative numbers 

Tuesday 6th February LTh -   Room 6 Place value, including x and / by 10,100 & 1000. 

Thursday 8th February LCu -   Room 5 Units of measure and converting them 

Tuesday 13th February DBr -   Room 5 Measures word problems 

Thursday 15th February LCu -   Room 5 Interpreting graphs 

Tuesday 27th February CLo -   Room 6 Interpreting tables and mean 

Thursday 1st March LCu -   Room 5 Percentages of amounts 

Tuesday 6th March SWe - Room 4 Comparing & ordering fractions (decimals and %) 

Thursday 8th March HMa - Room 6 Equivalent fractions and simplifying fractions 

Tuesday 13th March LTh -   Room 6 Equivalent fractions/decimals and %’s 

Thursday 15th March HMa - Room 6 Volume 

Tuesday 20th March DBr -   Room 5 Area of rectangles, triangles and parallelograms 

Thursday 22nd March NSa -   Room 8 Perimeter 

Tuesday 27th March SWa - Room 4 Co-ordinates 

Thursday 29th March TTo –  Room 5 Algebra 

Tuesday 17th April TTo –  Room 5 + and – fractions 

Thursday 19th April LCu -   Room 5 X and / fractions 

Tuesday 24th April SWa – Room 4 Written X, including decimals 

Thursday 26th April HMa – Room 6 Written division, including decimals 

Tuesday 1st May TTo –  Room 5 Written + and -, including decimals 

Thursday 3rd May LCu -   Room 5 Using the inverse 

Tuesday 8th May CLo -   Room 6 Word problems involving all operations 

Thursday 10th May LCu -   Room 5 Time problems and timetables 



 

 

                      Year 6 English Revision Sessions                      

From January the English department will be running revision sessions for Year 6 pupils to support you with your 

SATs in May.  You can decide which sessions you would benefit from.  Your English teacher will then award you 

with a merit on Epraise for each session you have attended.  If you attend 15 sessions, you will be awarded a 

‘Commitment to English SATs’ Achievement Badge on Epraise.  You should bring a packed lunch or meal deal to 

the relevant room at the start of lunchtime. 

 

 
 

Date Teacher/Rm Topic 

Wednesday 10th January MJO R18 Prefix/suffix/root words 

Friday 12th January MJO R18 Conjunctions subordinating & coordinating 

Wednesday 17th January TPO R18 Sentence types (command, exclamation, question, state-
ment) 

Friday 19th January RSH R15 Verb subject object 

Wednesday 24th January LBA R19 Colons to introduce a list or another clause 

Friday 26th January ZBI R18 Semi-colons to separate longer items in a list 

Wednesday 31st January NHU R15 Adverbs of time 

Friday 2nd February AGA R17 Semi-colons to separate main clauses 

Wednesday 7th February PCO R16 Inverted commas and their functions 

Friday 9th February CJO R16 Progressive tenses 

Wednesday 14th February TPO R18 Hyphens and their uses 

Friday 16th February RSH R15 Commas to mark clauses 

Wednesday 28th February LBA R19 Modal verbs 

Friday 2nd March AGA R17 Reading: making an inference 

Wednesday 7th March MJO R18 Standard English 

Friday 9th March ZBI R18 Relative clauses 

Wednesday 14th March MJO R18 Pronouns & possessive pronouns 

Friday 16th March CJO R16 Determiners 

Wednesday 21st March TPO R18 Simple forms of past, present & future tenses 

Friday 23th March CJO R18 Adverbs of place 

Wednesday 28th March LBA R19 Main & subordinate clauses 

Wednesday 18th April NHU R15 Apostrophes for possession 

Friday 20th April ZBI R18 Synonyms & antonyms 

Wednesday 25th April PCO R16 Reading: making a prediction 

Friday 27th April TPO R18 Adverbs of manner 

Wednesday 2nd May CJO R16 Subjunctive form 

Friday 4th May RSH R15 Active & passive voice 

Wednesday 9th May RBR R16 Contractions 

Friday 11th May LST R16 Reading: retrieving relevant information 



 

 

 
for  15th January 2018 -  15th February 2018 

 
Congratulations to: 
 
Top Girl   

 

 Enya Hussain (Year 7 - BCLO) - who has read an incredible 1,571,221 words       

 

Top Boy 

 

Thomas Payne (Year  7 - BJHY) - who has read a fantastic 603,179 words                               

 

Keep reading Walkwood, next week it could be YOU …….    

 

Here is the link to enable pupils to do a quiz at home 

https://ukhosted23.renlearn.co.uk/2250823 



 

 

The Worcestershire Skills Show gives you the unique opportunity to attend Worces-
tershire’s largest careers event. Our event provides young people from years 8-13 
with the ability to interact with Worcestershire’s largest employers, understand the 
career pathways available to you and to find out about the skills and qualifications 
that employers are really looking for.  

This year we are designing a show that is bigger and better. There’s something to suit 
all interests giving you the opportunity to explore future careers , through undertak-
ing have a go activities demonstrating the different roles available across a large vari-
ety of industries. The drop-in time slot will be from 15:30-19:00 with the last entry at 
18:30.   

Date: 7th March 2018     Location: Chateau Impney - WR9 0BN  

Time: 15.30 - 19.00      Cost: Free  



 

 

 

DATE ACTIVITY LOCATION OPEN TO COST LEADER 

  
May           

Fri 18—Mon 
21 

Outward Bound Yorkshire Y6 £ 270 Mr Sanders 

June           

Wed 20—Fri 
22 

Arts and Theatres London Y8 £ 280 Rev Leach 

Fri 22—Mon 
25 

Outward Bound 

  

Wales Y8 £ 270 Mr Jenkin 

Fri 22— 

Mon 25 

Outward Bound Brecon Beacons Y5 £ 155 Mr Macdonald / 
Mrs Cull 



 

 

 

  Before School 

7:45am – 8:45am 

Lunchtime 

12.35 – 1.20pm 

After School 

3:30pm – 4:45pm 

Monday Homework Club 
Library 

  
Orchestra  

Music Room              
8.45-9.30am (CGR) 

  

KS3 Art club  
 starting 18th September (ECO) 

  

Monday lunchtime DT block Movie club all 
years (AMI) 

  

Gardening Club 
Textiles room 

At the start of lunch 
(STA) 

  

Maths Club for KS2 and KS3 
Room 6 

(HBA and LTH) 

Homework Club 
Library 3.30–4.30pm 

  

  

Indoor Sports Club 

(benchball, bench hockey, 
dodgeball, seated volley 

ball mixture) all years            
3.30-4.45pm 

(DPA and NFR) 

Tuesday Homework Club 
Library 

DT Club in DT block  
All years (AMI) 

  

KS2 Art Club 
Art Room (ECO) 

  

Card making club 
(invite only) 

Art Room 
(STA) 

Homework Club 
Library 3.30–4.30pm 

  

Year 5/6 Science club 
3.30-4.30pm 

Lab 1 JHD 
Starts 12th September 

  

  Seussical the Musical  
Rehearsal 3.30-5.15pm  

Hall (TTO, CGR, ECO) 

  

Wednesday Homework Club 
Library 

Signing Club 
(All year groups) 

Textiles Room 
JHA 

  

Silent Reading Club 
Room 19 

(LBA) 
  

‘Colouring for Mindfulness’ Club on Wednes-
days, Room 9, from  12.50-1.20pm 

(MMG, PCO) 

Homework Club 
Library 3.30–4.30pm 

 

Cooking Club 
3.30–4.45pm (DSL)             

(rota of when you are 
cooking will be con-

firmed) 
  

8 and 7 Boys Basketball 
(CHU/SWA) 
3.30-4.45pm 

  

KS2 Dance Club                   
(KRE/HTR) 

Clubs and Activities Spring Term 1  2018  

starting 9th January 2018 



 

 

Thursday 

  

  

  

Homework Club 
Library 

Choir (all year groups) Music Room                    
12.50-1.20pm (CGR) 

  

Green Ambassadors Club 
All years 

Week 2 only 
12.35 – if you need a lunch pass collect from 

MBI 
  

Homework Club 
Library 3.30–4.30pm 

  

 
 Seussical the Musical 
Rehearsal 3.30-5.15pm 

Hall (TTO, CGR, ECO) 

  

Friday 

  

  

Homework Club 
Library 

  

  

EAL club Friday lunch time (the first Friday of 
every month). 

Starts 5th January 
in the LRC with ZBi 

For anyone who speaks English as an addi-
tional language and your friends. 

Bring your lunch along. 

Homework Club 
Library 3.30–4.30pm 

Clubs and Activities Spring Term 1  2018                 

starting 9th January 2018 (continued) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  Date Event 

2 

0 

1 

8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 19  – Friday 23 February Half-Term 

Friday 9 March Parent Focus Group 2.00—3.00 pm 

Monday 26 - Wednesday 28 March School Production 

Thursday 29 March End of term 

Monday 16 April First day of the Summer Term 

Wednesday 16 May Y5 Brecon Beacons information evening 6.30 pm 

Monday 28 May—Friday 1 June  Half-Term 

Monday 4 June Staff Development Day 

Thursday 7 June Y5 & Y7 Parents’ Evening 4.00—7.00 pm 

Wednesday 13 June Y5 & Y7 Parents’ Evening 4.00—7.00 pm 

Monday 9 July Parent Focus group 6 pm 

Tuesday 24 July End of Term 

Monday 3 & Tuesday 4 September Staff Development Days 

Wednesday 5 September First day of the Autumn Term 

Friday  26 October Staff Development Day 

Monday 29 Oct to Friday 2 November Half term 

Friday 21 December End of Term 

Monday 7 January Staff Development Day 2  

0  

1  

9   

Tuesday 8 January First day of the Spring Term 

Monday 18—Friday 22 February Half Term 

Friday 12 April End of Term 

Monday 29 April First day of the Summer Term 

Monday 27—Friday 31 May Half Term 

Friday 19 July End of Term 


